NJSGL Captain’s Meeting Minutes – November 9, 2021

1) The meeting was call to order by President Rich Regan at 10:05
 
2) A Roll Call determined that 13 of the 14teams were present. 

3) Officer/Executive Committee Remarks: 
a) President Rich Regan introduced the New Captains & Co-Captains.  Bruce Cannell is the new  Captain of Spring Meadow with Ken Smith assisting as Co-Captain,  Bruce is moving the Suneagles team to Spring Meadow.   Tony Vanzino will be a Co-Captain of the Quail Brook team.  Also named, but not present are Jack Kornfeind, captain, and Russ Graham, co-captain of the Galloping Hill 1 team.  Jack is replacing Kit Carson who is stepping down after many years of service.  The Cranbury team has announced a change in their ledership, Ken Santino will be the new captain with Joe Sickler assisting. 
b) Treasurer Randy Scott read the Treasure’s Report.  A detailed copy will be posted on the webpage at a later date.
c) Secretary Tom Coughlin reviewed of the 2021 season and announced that Tamarack East will be returning to Tamarack for the 2022 season and will play the West Course until the East opens.
  
4)  Rich Regan, Frank Friel, Randy Scott and Tom Coughlin all accept re-election. 

5)  Matters for Discussion 
a) A motion to keep Memorial Tournament at end of season with Awards Luncheon/Dinner to follow was made and approved.
b)  A motion was made to continue giving the 1st & 2nd half winners the top two playoff seeds, and to increase the number of playoff teams to 8.  The motion was approved.
c) A motion was made to change the amount of points awarded for a forfeit win from 30 to 20 and was approved.
d) A motion was made to revise the rule making all players ride in the Championship match.  It was approved that players could walk if the course allows.
e) A discussion was held on captains relocating tees where necessary.  Captains are allowed to move tees to closer reflect the yardage attributable to the course rating.
f) A motion was made, and carried, that the league officers would review the use of drop areas for league play and present their findings at the March 1st meeting. 

6)  The 2022 Schedule was drawn and is now posted on the webpage.
 7)  A Discussion was held concerning Course Ratings, Slopes, Yardages & Handicap holes.  The   Captains have a great deal of latitude in the setting up of their course.  They must notify Randy and myself of any changes they choose to make. 
8) The following announcements were made, the Spring Captain’s Meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 1st, at Tamarack beginning at 10:00.  The season will begin on Tuesday, 
April 5.  
9) The President made some closing remarks concerning the pre season tournament.  The meeting adjourned at 11:45.  
Tom Coughlin, Secretary, NJSGL 
